N.I.G.R.A.


Dear Friends,

COLLATING INFORMATION ON HOMOPHOBIC INCIDENTS

At the meeting of Thursday, August 1, we felt that one of the groups within the Gay community should become the central body for collating information on homophobic incidents.  All of the various groups can access information from a comparatively large number of sources.  But because there is no co-ordination, there is no way of knowing if this information is of any value, and often no way of knowing if a pattern is emerging, which could be brought to the attention of the relevant authorities.

At the meeting about the killing of Ian Flanagan, Chief Inspector Frew rather dismissed the idea of what he called “anecdotal evidence”, but such evidence, and even rumour and gossip (provided they are noted as such) can, for experienced police personnel, build up a picture of what is going on in cruising areas and other dangerous areas.  (The police know where the cruising areas and cottages are – when we went on a tour of the police barracks of Northern Ireland some years ago, that became quite obvious, as did the fact that the police appeared always to act after complaints from the public.)

A problem with this proposal is that the police appear not to have an internal system for dispersing information electronically.  But it is worthwhile for our own community to have a monthly dispatch on what it coming up from the depths of the community and especially, in some ways from the fringes – the sort of people who would run a mile if we approached them as Gay Liberationist bodies.

For what it is worth, we felt that Foyle Friend, Cara-Friend, or The Rainbow Project were the most likely candidates for this task.

Yours faithfully,

Seán McGouran, Secretary

Northern Ireland Gay Rights Association ▪ PO Box 44 ▪ Belfast BT1 1SH

Tel: - (028) 9066 5257 ▪ e-mail: - nigra@dnet.co.uk


